
 

TO:  Mid Penn Division B Coaches and Reps 

FROM:  Palmyra Aquatic Club 

SUBJECT:  Summer Divisionals 2018 
 
The Palmyra Aquatic Club looks forward to hosting the Mid Penn Swim League Division B 
Championship Meet on July 21, 2018.  Please review the information on the attached sheets.  If there 
are any questions, concerns or missed information, please contact me.   
 
All swimmers who have competed in two or more league dual meets (including crossover meets) are 
eligible to swim at Divisionals.  Invitational meets DO NOT count toward this requirement.  A 
swimmer must compete in his age group in individual events but may swim up in relays.  There is no 
limit to the number of team entries in individual events, but a maximum of two relay entries per team 
is permitted in each age group.      
 
All entries for the meet must be submitted electronically via Hy-Tek software by Sunday, July 15, 
2018, at 5:00 p.m. and should be emailed to me at Stephen@slyonsfam.com.    As a reminder, all 
times should be in meters using Hy-Tek Software for conversions per league rules.  I will send you a 
confirming email by 9:00 p.m. on Monday, July 16, and entries must be verified by 9:00 p.m. on 
Tuesday, July 17, 2018.  No corrections are permitted after 9:00 p.m. on Tuesday.     
 
All entries must be accompanied by your completed official and volunteer sheet.  Entries will not be 
accepted without your volunteer information.  Please note that all teams must provide their own 
watches for their timers.   
 
Reminder to coaches that each swimmer is permitted to swim three (3) events, which may be 3 
individual events, 1 individual and 2 relays or 2 individual and 1 relay.  Per Federation Rules, eight 
individuals may be designated in relay events, and it shall not count as an entry unless the individual 
actually competes in that event. Any of these eight individuals may swim in the All-Star meet and/or 
Mid-Cap meet provided he/she does not exceed the permitted entries for the combined championship 
meet(s).   
 
Again this year the top sixteen individuals and eight relays from all three divisions will qualify for the 
All Star Meet hosted by Annville-Cleona Otters on July 22, 2018.  Coaches are reminded to submit a 
written or printed copy of All Star scratches to me immediately following the conclusion of our meet 
on July 21st.  Per MPSL rules, swimmers who accept the invitation to swim at All Stars on July 22nd  
MUST be available to swim at Mid Caps on July 28th.      
 
Thank you for helping to make this a successful meet for all of our swimmers! 
 
 
 
Stephen Lyons, Meet Director 
Phone: (717) 679-5893 
Day of meet:  (717) 679-5893 
Email: Stephen@slyonsfam.com  
 


